
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Hailey Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations in many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We're on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Hello, everybody. And welcome to the podcast. So I just wanted to pop in and record 
this episode, I'm going to try to make it a short one. And I know I say that all of 
the time. But I want to make it a short one and talk about this idea or question for
you. Is your business, a startup? Okay. And I'm asking this question, because I 
think more often than not, our businesses are in fact, startups, which are not 
problems at all. But you need to know if your business is in the startup phase, or 
if a project is in a startup phase, so that you can correctly align your 
expectations with what this project or what this business is supposed to be 
producing for you. Okay. So if you think about entrepreneurship, first of all, there
are a bunch of different types of businesses you could have. But let's actually talk
about investing for a second, if you were investing in a 401k. And you were still in
the startup phase of investing, meaning you just started putting maybe $100 in a 
month, you would not look in to it after six months and be like, Oh, my gosh, why 
isn't there half a million dollars in here, and why isn't dividends paying me back? 
Know, the logical way we would look at when we're starting an investment six months,
in a year in three years in is that you're building, it's in the startup phase of 
investment. And your efforts are going to compound over time, so that that 
investment will eventually be able to pay you back. It's very similar with your 
business. And this is important a couple episodes ago, I think Episode 71. The title
of episode was why isn't it working, which kind of alluded to this idea, but I want 
to talk about it specifically, I talked about my year one results as a virtual 
assistant and a project manager. And my year one results as a coach, when I was 
doing the best mentally emotionally, which therefore allowed me to serve my clients 
the best and serve my business, the best I was in line, my expectations were lined 
up with what my businesses were, and what they paid me back in terms of dollars, but
also just in terms of energy in terms of I understood, my audience size was 
appropriate for the fact that those businesses had only been alive for 12 months, my
year one results were connected to my expectations were connected to my urine 
results. And therefore I could properly maintain a right relationship with my 
business, a different way of saying that is thinking about your business being a 
startup. So the phrase startup gets thrown around a lot, especially in the tech 
space. And we might think of startups as like, you know, tech companies. But a 
startup is any venture, any profit creating venture that is starting.

Now, as entrepreneurs, you are going to have several different projects, several 
different businesses, you'll have, you know, a couple that will be alive at a point 
in time in your career. You might sell some businesses, you might shutter some 
businesses, you might sell off pieces of businesses, right. So the point of an 
entrepreneur entrepreneurship, we see businesses as assets, we see them as assets, 
just like our 401k account. Or if you're investing in real estate, right, that 
investment is an asset, your business is also an asset. So if your asset is in the 



startup phase, and we're talking about businesses right now, it's a startup until 
you figure out product market fit a scalable business model, and your business is 
profitable. Now, if you go on the internet, and just Google the question, when is a 
business no longer a startup, you'll get 1000 answers. Everything from like, well, 
when you haven't 100 employees or if you have 500k in annual reoccurring revenue. 
There are a bunch of numbers out there. But I think most applicable to the audience 
that's listening to you all, is your business is still a startup until you figure 
out product market fit a scalable business model, and it's profitable. All right. 
This is important again, not because it's a problem if your business is still 
actually a startup, but it's so that you can have a right relationship with it so 
that you don't have unrealistic expectations for your business. And so that your 
business can receive from you your energy, your attention, your, you know, marketing
efforts, and you not be, you know, feeling like resentful or angry, like, why isn't 
it working? It probably is. And here are the three specific markers that I want to 
point out for you. So I want to give you two examples of my current portfolio of 
projects. They're just the two technically one of my businesses as a startup, and 
one of my businesses is no longer a startup. So brainspace optimized, my coaching 
practice is technically still a startup, I have mastered product market fit, which 
just means the product, the thing that I'm offering, one on one coaching to first 
generation entrepreneurs, has found a market, people who you know, want to purchase 
coaching for me who want to work with me one on one, regularly, I have demand for 
this offer, there's a product market fit. So that one's a check. It's profitable, my
business is profitable, meaning I like to price for each offering, being profitable,
right. So like each coaching contract or coaching package that I sell, I price it so
that it is profitable. So my coaching business is highly profitable, but it's not 
scalable, meaning in this business model, I have to show up to coach my clients 
every single week, again, not a problem. I really enjoy coaching, I get a lot. And 
I'm learning a lot from my clients about the type of coach that I want to be about 
what type of scalable business model I want to build, which by the way, I'm never 
against groups, or courses or books or any of those things. But sometimes we try to 
build it without having done the research to know what to build, we want to hurry up
because we want to build a group thing, not because there is some demand or our 
business is saying, hey, you should build a group thing like you're ready to scale, 
we have enough data to come up with a scalable business model, and then build it. 
That's a side note. But my business is not currently scalable. If I don't show up to
coach, I don't get paid. Now, my business will be scalable by 2023. I just set up in
my planning how I'm going to scale and what sort of business model I'm going to 
have. So that and by the way, by scalable, I mean is that you can deliver repeatable
results, independent of your presence. So scalable means delivering repeatable 
results, independent of your presence. So I have a scalable business model in mind, 
working to bring that to life. But I'm letting it take its time again, because I 
love one on one coaching. And because I still have so much to like mine, in terms of
information in terms of wins in terms of what are people actually struggling with? 
How are they talking about it, I'm taking my time and building more and more and 
more demands. By the time I get to in a scalable business model. I'm not going to be
stressed out about demand and doing a launch. And I don't know who's going to like, 
by the time it gets there, there'll be so much demand, I just open the doors and 
people will come. Okay, so technically, my coaching business, which as of recording 
this, it's August 11. So let's say about halfway through August has already done 
116k, about 106k cash collected, but it's not scalable. Alright, so technically, my 



coaching business is still a startup. Now, podcast production School, which is my 
other company, it is a digital course and a membership community. I'm going to run 
through, you know the definition of a startup, but it is not a startup. So it has a 
product market fit, which we launched podcast production school at the end of 2019. 
And so we spent the end of 2019, most of the first half of 2020, figuring out 
product market fit, and now have it and we have some successful launches, some, you 
know, five figure launches under our belt. So we know there's demand, people want 
what we have to offer and the way that we're offering it, okay, so it has product 
market fit. It is profitable, again, because it's a digital course and a membership 
community. And actually, that's not even I wouldn't even say it's because of that 
because there are people that will still price, those sorts of things without what I
call the thriving triangle in place, meaning it's good for us who work in the 
business, the practitioners, it's good for the business, and it's good for actually 
creating client results and profitability like it comes as a result of that triangle
being intact, but it is priced for profitability, and it is profitable. And the 
business model that we chose with a membership community in a digital course is 
scalable. So I would offer that even in this scenario. We're still moving to the 
place where it fully creates repeatable results. independent of our presence. Me and
my co owner. I have in that brand. We are learning how to Higher delegate, we're 
working through that process with this particular brand with this project and what 
this means, so that we can continue to kind of remove ourselves from that process. 
So as we continue to do that, we're done. We're not done. That's dramatic and very 
final sounding. But

it's scalable, it's profitable, and we found product market fit. So even though that
company is still smaller, in terms of revenue based, comparative to my coaching 
business, right now, technically, it's not a startup by this definition. So we know 
the things we need to do, and it's just gonna keep going and can kind of just 
continue to grow and grow on its on its own. So, to wrap this episode up, your 
business, being a startup is not a problem, it only becomes a problem. If you have 
expectations that your business should be out of this phase by now, saying you 
should be further along, or it's not working right now when it's still in startup 
phase. And you're figuring out how to make it profitable, how to make it scalable, 
how to make it a product market fit. It creates disappointment and resentment, 
distrust between you and your business. And then by extension, you and your 
customers write resentment and disappointment with them as it's not working. But 
that only happens if you don't acknowledge where your business is, right now. All 
right. Now, to be honest, you don't ever have to leave the stage of a startup. But 
as an entrepreneur, and many of my clients are multi brand entrepreneurs, or they 
have a business and they're also real estate investors or a business. And then also 
a career as, like one of my clients has a very cool career as a sports analyst. Like
this is a part of the equation. You don't ever have to move your business from the 
stage. But if you're thinking of your business as an asset to your career as an 
entrepreneur, right, you're going to want to eventually move your business into or 
out of the startup phase. One thing I would offer or suggest, and this is why I talk
to my clients about really learning how to sell one thing at a time really well. It 
takes more time and effort than we think way more time and effort than we think to 
figure out product market fit scalable business models profitability, how to sell 
it, how to market it like that takes so much time and energy and way more than we 
normally think. So I highly suggest you conquer one area before you move on. Or have



one business one project like 85% of the way there 80% of the way there before you 
start tacking on other startups, right? You don't want too many at a time. It's like
having multiple newborns at a time, like multiple children under the age of one at 
once is like what the hell, right? I highly suggest working on moving at least 
having one main source of income as your you know, moving it into Enterprise Mode. 
So like out of startup mode to Enterprise Mode, which again, you get to dictate and 
you get to decide what Enterprise Mode looks like for you That way, you'll have 
let's say the analogy of like kids, a kindergartener and a newborn versus having two
newborns, right, it's a lot less stressful that way. So all of this serves our goals
as entrepreneurs. Personally, my goal is to move as many of my projects out of the 
startup phase as possible into the quote unquote, enterprise phase. And then just 
enjoy the process of building my portfolio building my personal wealth of solving 
problems and interesting client challenges and leading my teams, and buying and 
selling businesses. Like that's the career of entrepreneurship that I want. So 
asking the question, are they in the startup phase? Am I looking at this as an asset
are my expectations, right, or my expectations in line with what the business is 
asking for and needs right now. So the last thing I'll say is that this is a really 
good way to look at your projects, the projects you have for your business, your 
business will tell you what it needs. Next, right? So I would suggest doing product 
market fit and profitability kind of next to each other. And then scalability, ie, 
creating repeatable results, independent of your presence, in that order, and not 
trying to like leapfrog the process. Your goal as an entrepreneur and what you can 
like settle into and frankly, have a good time. Being creative is like solving the 
product market fit challenge, solving the profitability challenge and then solving 
the scalability challenge. So it's a really good way to sort of prioritize your list
of projects. Is this project trying to solve a you know, scalable business model 
challenge or is this project going to help me with profitability or help me with 
product market fit, it's also going to stop you from wasting time doing things you 
don't need to do. In your business at that particular stage, okay, so just wanted to
share this concept with you and let you evaluate where is my business? What are my 
expectations for my business is and how is that leading me to show up as an 
entrepreneur? Alright, I will see you on the next episode.

Thank you for listening to this episode of one year from now you can find the show 
notes and all the links we mentioned at brain space optimized comm slash podcast if 
you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brain space 
optimized comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations 
about the experience of business ownership is thoughtful, it's funny, I like getting
responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find me on 
Instagram at brainspace optimized We will see you in the next episode.


